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Conclusions:   

1. House File 802 does not materially restrict academic courses at Iowa State dealing with 
diversity.   

2. Even if it did, the proposal from the Senate Working Group on the proposed revision to 
the ISU diversity course requirement would not violate the terms of HF 802. 

 
Discussion of Conclusion 1:   

When does House File 802 apply or not apply to a state university?  HF 802 creates a 
new Section 7 of Chapter 261H.  



Subsection 4(c) in HF 802 would directly contradict Subsection 2.  Subsection 2 explicitly 
prohibits the teaching of SDCs while Subsection 4(c) explicitly permits it! 

The term “training” refers to the transfer of specific knowledge of rules, procedures, and 
policies.  Examples would include training campus police officers on responding to dormitory 
disruptions and training admissions and financial aid staff on the procedures for handling 
applications.  Such training is focused on developing the knowledge and functional skills 
university staff need to perform their employment duties.   

Academic instruction has a wholly different objective.  Its goal is to develop a broad 
understanding of a subject matter area.  Academic instruction seeks to enable a student to form 
his or her own perspective on the subject matter and to develop the ability to critique the course 
material. 

The phrase “mandatory staff and student training” in Subsection 2 indicates that the 



thought, discussion, analysis, and criticism.  The force-feeding of canned conclusions is the 
antithesis of academic instruction. 
 Finally, the distinction between academic instruction and mere training is sharply 
illustrated by comparing Section 2 of HF 802, dealing with higher education, with Section 3 of 
HF 802, which deals with K-12 schools.  Section 3 amends Chapter 279 by creating a new 
Section 74.  Subsection 2 of that section is the parallel of Subsection 2 of 261H.7, but its 
wording is different in a crucial way.  The K-12 language dictates that 
 

“the superintendent of each school district shall ensure that any curriculum or mandatory 
staff or student training” comply with HF802.[my emphasis] 

 
The K-12 language in Section 3 of HF 802 explicitly includes curriculum while the higher 
education language of Section 2 does not!  Had it been the legislative intent for university 
curriculum also to be restricted, the Legislature would have included the word “curriculum” in 
the higher education section, too.  That the Legislature did not do so further emphasizes the 



Thus the SWG’s learning objectives are to develop student thought processes like identifying 
experiences, understanding and applying concepts, analyzing impacts, and evaluating aspects—
not dictating conclusions.  In both committee and floor debate on HF 802 in the Iowa Senate, the 
bill’s advocates repeatedly stated that they didn’t want certain conclusions presented as fact.  The 
SWG proposal is far from doing so.  Their goals are to equip students to analyze diversity issues 
in order to formulate their own conclusions. 
 


